
 

A Message From Pastor Tim 
 

May 2014 

 

 

As I write thisðHoly Week has begun.  Holy Week implies hope and victory over our enemies of sin and 

death.  Yet as I watch the news and try to understand the world around us, I find many who live hopeless 

lives.   

 In the last several weeks we witnessed a plane go down somewhere in the Indian Ocean and appears to have 

completely disappeared.  Many in the country of Ukraine feel hopeless against the Russian army amassed 

along its boarder.  Just last week a sixteen-year-old boy with two knives attacked fellow classmates in the 

halls of Franklin Regional High School, perhaps due to some bullying he received the previous day.  This 

morning on the news, I heard about a former KKK leader who attacked a Jewish Center in Kansas, killing 

three people.  The Pennsylvania Legislator proposed budget allocations for the Pennsylvania Youth Suicide 

Prevention Initiative to address the suicide issues facing schools and communities.  Approximately 1300  

individuals die from Suicide each year in Pennsylvania, and it is the third leading cause of death in the state. 

Why are so many living lives without hope?  Why do so many of our friends, neighbors, classmates and    

co-workers feel there is nothing worth living for?  Why would a sixteen year-old feel compelled to take out 

his frustration on innocent students who do not know him.  How does a man have so much hatred for a group 

of people that he attacks innocent members who did nothing to deserve his rage.  Have we become a society 

so caught up in the here and now, we have lost sight of God and the bigger picture for all of us? 

The month of May typically brings with it plenty of hope.  The flowers bloom and the grass grows offering 

hope of new life.  We see young birds leaving the nest as they begin to learn to fly.  Students prepare for 

Proms with beautiful gowns and handsome tuxes. Graduation offers the possibility of a future job, college or 

service to the country.  The month of May fills our lives with so many possibilities.  However, all of this re-

mains meaningless unless we have Jesus Christ in our lives. 

Without Jesus, we walk through life hopeless and unfulfilled.  We fail to see a positive future for our lives 

and only see the inevitable death that accompanies life.  With Jesus our future goes beyond this life ð to life 

eternal with Him in a place where death and pain no longer reign.   

Christôs resurrection assures us of victory over death and hope for the future.  We must fill our lives with  

Jesus Christ; invite Him into our hearts and souls, and live life here and now with hope for the future.  When 

we open our hearts and souls to Jesus Christ, we not only receive the benefit of hope and purpose for our 

lives, but we also share that message of hope with those around us.  We can touch lives and plant seeds in 

someone who may be dealing with loss or hopelessness and allow them to see how Jesus impacted our 

lives.   

 So letôs call May the 

month of Hope and share 

that with everyone we 

know. 

God bless you, 

Pastor Tim, Nancy,                       

Ashley, and Ian 



 

Zimbabwe Mission Trip 

Zimbabwe Mission Trip 

 

In January, each of us was challenged to go on a mission trip before the end of 

2019.  I am proud to announce that Julie Wilson has been chosen as one of 10 

youth from the Western PA Conference to go to Zimbabwe in August.  During 

the trip, Julie and the other members of the group will: 

 

¶ Be meeting with the Zimbabwe delegation, 

¶ They will worship together, 

¶ Do a building project and teach each other about what God is doing in 

both the United States and in Zimbabwe. 

 

We can all help to support Julie in her efforts to reach out to others and in the 

process become transformed herself.  I know that she will come back a stronger 

Christian and a brighter person as a result of this experience.  So I call on all of 

us to help Julie reach Zimbabwe and come back to share her joy with us. 

  

The trip cost is $2500.  The first way you can help 

is by making a tax-deductible donation to First 

United Methodist Church Zimbabwe Mission Trip.  

The second way is to support and help with the 

Turkey dinner planned for May 17, 2014 beginning 

at 4 pm and going until all the food is gone.  Price 

of the dinner is $8 for adults and $5 for children 10 

and under.  If you would like to help with this    

dinner, please see Vada Liptak. 

 

We are very proud of our youth, and one way to 

show this is to join in supporting Julie on this 

amazing adventure and life changing experience. 

 

Pastor Tim Hoover 



 Baptism  
 

Please welcome into our Church Family  

newly baptized Rocco James Ruffner .  

 

His parents are Timothy and Christine  

Ruffner. His Godparents are Daniel Jason 

Ruffner (Passed away  

October 19, 2013;  

standing in his place was 

Donald George Ruffner) 

and Carey Rochelle Allison.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Dear FUMC Members and Friends,  

 

Thank you for your generous and faithful 

donations to the Christian Food Bank!   

We truly appreciate your monthly food  

collections and your monetary contributions 

to this local mission.  For over 3 decades, we 

have distributed boxes of food every week 

to needy families and individuals.   

With your help, we will continue our work  

in the communities of the St. Maryõs Area 

School District.  
 

Sincerely,  

Board of Directors  

Christian Food Bank  

Family News 

THANK  

YOU 

   To everyone who has supported us           

   following the death of my mom,  

   Mary Breakey, we would like to  

   express our sincere thanks and  

   appreciation. Your many acts of  

   kindness and sympathy were a great     

   comfort to us in our time of sorrow.  
 

       Missy Smith and Family  

 

   Thank you ALL for supporting the  

   hoagie fundraiser for the Youth Group     

   to attend Creation Fest this summer.      

   We appreciate everyoneõs help:   

   cookie bakers, hoagie lunch packers,    

   hoagie delivers, hoagie buyers and  

   hoagie sellers.  We are grateful for  

   your donations of time and money!   

   Thank you very much.  
 

       The Youth Group  

THANK  

YOU 



Graduation Sunday  

Sunday, June 1, 2014  

All Are Welcome to Attend  

Cake & Fellowship to Follow 10:00 AM Service  
 

Come and celebrate with our graduates and 

their families on Sunday, June 1, 2014 at 

10:00 AM at the First United Methodist 

Church. There will be a Combined Service 

at the Church  with Cake to follow.  If you 

have or know of a High School or College 

graduate or Any graduate in our Church 

family, please complete the form below and return it to the Church office 

before  May 18, 2014.  We will have a special gift for each graduate.  If you 

have any questions, please contact the Church office at 814.834.3016.  

Graduation News 

JOIN US     

TO                 

HONOR 

GRADUATES 

Name of Graduate:   

____________________________________________________________________ 

 

Names of Parents:   

____________________________________________________________________ 

 

School Graduated From:   

____________________________________________________________________ 

 

Plans after Graduation:   

____________________________________________________________________ 

 

Anything special youôd like to share with the congregation:   

____________________________________________________________________ 

 
This Celebration will be for:  

Graduation Sunday, June 1, 2014  



 

Donations Being Collected for Mission Project  
The 3rd -5th Grade Sunday School Class is currently collecting new and gently used crib 

sheets for the infants and toddlers in Happy Life Childrenõs Home located in Nairobi, 

Kenya.  If you would like to help them with this mission                     

project, please drop off donated cribbed sheets in the 

box located in the Old Kitchen.  Thank you!   

If you have any questions, please contact Christy Keiper  

at 814.834.2414 or email Christy at                                 

jackeiper@yahoo.com. 

 

Adult Bible Study  

Every Thursday  

1:00 PM and 7:00 PM  

Asbury Hall        

Chancel Choir Practice                                             

Tuesday,  May 6, 2014  

Tuesday, May 13, 2014  

6:54 PM                                     

Work Night  

Every Wednesday  

6:00 PM  
Contact Fred Krug                                     

814.594.9288                                          

All help is appreciated.  

Man to Man Meeting  

Every Wednesday  

8:00 PM  

Conference Room  
Man to Man is a Menõs prayer and worship 

group that meets every Wednesday             

evening at the Church. All men are              

welcome and encouraged to attend.   

Church Announcements 



 Turkey Dinner  

Support Julie Wilson and 

Her Mission Trip  

Saturday, May 17, 2014  

4:00 PM  

FUMC 
Price of the dinner is  

$8 for adults and  
$5 for children 10  

and under.  

 

Camp Penuel 
A reminder that there will be a  

collection of stuffed animals, games, 

puzzles & coloring books for the 

camp near Eldred again this year!   

Campers ages are 7ñ11 who attend 

this free Christian camp from the 

inner cities.  Collection will start in 

late May.  More info to follow.  Alice 

Celebrate Mothers  

Motherõs Day 

Sunday, May 11th  

 
 

Say a Prayer Today  

National Day of Prayer  

Thursday, May 1, 2014  

Church Announcements 

Chancel Choir Will Perform  

Sunday, May 18, 2014  

8:30 AM  

Traditional 

Sunday Service  

Join Us  

Hey KidsñFollow Jesus on a 
life -changing adventure at 

PARABLE QUEST                      

Summer Childrenõs Church 

WHO :  Children 4 Years ñ5th Grade  

WHAT : A fun and Christ -centered Chil-

drenõs Church with Bible stores, crafts, 

games and more! 

WHEN : Every Sunday from June 1st ñ

August 24th during the 10:00 AM worship 

service  

WHERE: In Asbury Hall  



Protestant Cemetery Assoc. Revitalization  
Over the past five years, our St. Marys Protestant Cemetery has received many greatly needed 

improvements.  These improvements include removal of overgrown trees, cleaning and resetting 

of headstones, a new cemetery sign, paving of the access road, and the construction of a Vet-

eran's Memorial with a lighted American Flag.  Our goal as the committee of the St. Marys Prot-

estant Cemetery is to not only maintain this final resting place for our loved ones, but to also 

preserve this historic site for years to come.  

It is because of church contributions and individuals like you that these necessary repairs and  

enhancements were made possible.  However, there are many more projects that need to take 

place.  As funds permit, we will continue to restore the existing headstones, repave the  

center access road, and improve the boundaries of the cemetery.  We want our cemetery to be a 

beautiful place for our community to be proud of.  

This Easter season, the Committee of the St. Marys Protestant Cemetery asks that you prayer-

fully consider making a donation.  Your gifts may be placed in the offering basket at church, or 

mailed to the cemetery office at 148 Timberline Road, St. Marys, PA 15857.  Please make checks 

payable to the "St. Marys Protestant Cemetery Association".  

We thank you for your consideration and pray that the Lord blesses you this Easter season.     

The Committee of the St. Marys Protestant Cemetery  

Church Announcements 

Heart to Heart Meeting  

Monday, 5, 2014  

6:30 PM  
The Hostess will be 

Sally Novosat.   

The devotion will be                 

provided by  

Johanna Bullers.     

 

Adult Fellowship Group 

Every other Tuesday               

Elco Glen in St. Maryõs 
Join us for fun, games and fellowship. For 

more information, please contact  

Cyndi Schloder at 814.335.4729.  

Esther Circle Meeting                                                         

Monday, May 12, 2014             

7:00 PM  

FUMC 
Esther Circle meets on the second Monday 

of each month with the exception of July 

and August. The next meeting will be on 

Monday, May 12, 2014 at FUMC. We will be 

on Chapter 8 in our study of:  

òThe Beautiful Outlawó entitled  

òDisruptive Honesty.ó The Hostesses will be 

Linda Johnson and Diane Stahli.  

YOUR HELP & 

SUPPORT IS 

GREATLY          

APPRECIATED 



Volunteers Needed 

Volunteers Needed to the Inspiration Soup Station  

Bowls of Love  
We need people to serve and clean up on Wednesdays with Bowls of Love. A sign -up sheet 

is located in the Old Kitchen and in the Welcome Center of the Church. For more                       

information, please see Vada Liptak.  

 

 

 
 

 

Volunteers Needed for Scripture Reading  

Sunday Services  
 

 

Active Duty Service Military                                                                 

Send a Card or Note of Appreciation                                                                            

to our Military Service Members  

        Alex Wendel   PV2 Hoover                                     

    Unit 3E    D Co TF 2-9                                                                                     

    Seabees   Unit 15098                                                                                   

    APO-AE   APO-AP                                                                              

    09354    96224 -5098  

 Brendan Wilson   Victoria & Scott Nemmers                                                        

 779 EN CO   Lieutenant Colonel                                                                                     

 133 EN Battalion  USAF                                                                               

 APO-AE   Wright Patterson AF Base                                                                     

 09354    Dayton, OH 04533  

Volunteers needed for            

Scripture Reading  during 

Sunday Services.  

Youth and Adults are             

welcome. 
 

Please see sign-up sheet in 

the Welcome Center at the 

Church. 



Volunteers Needed 

 
We Need Your Help  

Teachers and Helpers Needed  

Summer Childrenõs Church 

JuneñAugust 2014  
 

We are looking for volunteers to teach and assist with Childrenõs Church this 

summer, June through August 2014.  Sign up to help for one Sunday or as many 

as you would like!  Teachers would be responsible for planning a short Bible lesson 

and activity from Gospel Lightõs Parable Quest curriculum.  The 

curriculum will be available to you as soon as you sign up so you 

can plan the  lesson at your convenience.  Assistants would help 

the teacher during class but would not need to do any                 

preparation ahead of time.  If you have been unsure about             

committing to a teaching position in the past, this is a great         

opportunity to try it out and serve the children of our Church 

with only a small time commitment.  Please prayerfully consider 

joining us in showing the love of Jesus to our children this             

summer! 

 

We would like to have the schedule completed by Sunday, May 25, 2014 . so 

please sign up soon!  There is a sign -up sheet in the Welcome Center of the 

Church.  Clearances are required (the Church will submit them for you and cover 

the cost of the clearances).  If you need Clearances, please see Joyce in the 

Church office as soon as possible.  

 

For more information, please contact Christy Keiper at 814.834.2414 or email 

Christy at jackeiper@yahoo.com. 

 

Your friend in Christ,  

Christy Keiper  



 

 Itõs V.B.S. Time! 
  Our mission is to create an experience that is fun, relationship building  

  and is Biblically relevant for our kids and those within our community!  

  Please consider helping us reach our kids in our Church and community  

  by signing up to volunteer for this yearõs event.  Please contact Missy  

  Smith at 814.834.3918 or 814.594.8723 for more information.  

 

Workshop of Wonders:  Imagine and Build with God  

VACATION  BIBLE  SCHOOL 

Sunday, July 20, 2014 - Thursday, July 24, 2014  

6:00 PM ñ8:00 PM  

First United Methodist Church Pavilion  
 

Mark your calendars and spread the news about VBS!             

Please contact Missy Smith at 814.834.3918 or 

814.594.8723 for more information.  

 

 

Overhead Screen Helpers Needed  

8:30 AM and 11:00 AM Sunday Services  
We are in need of overhead screen volunteers for 8:30 AM & 11:00 AM  Sunday Services.  

 

  If you are interested, please feel free to sit and observe the    

  screen presentation on a Sunday morning to see if this is a     

  Ministry for you; or you may contact the Church Office at    

  814.834.3016.  
 

Develop a new skill or sharpen one that you already have.  Consider this opportunity as 

òon-the -job training.ó 
 

1 Corinthians 12:4 - 6  There are different kinds of gifts,  

but the same Spirit. There are different kinds of working,  

but the same God works all of them in all men.  

VBS 

Volunteers Needed 



UMW Announcements 

UMW A NNUAL  RUMMAGE SALE 

Friday, May 2, 2014 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM  

Saturday, May 3, 2014 8:00 AM to 12:00 NOON  

First United Methodist Church  
Set -up begins at 6:00 PM on Wednesday, April 30, 2014 

following the Bowls of Love meal and continues all day 

Thursday, May 1, 2014. Much help is needed to do all of 

the necessary set -up work in such a short time.              

Collection begins on Wednesday, April 30, 2014.  
 

All donated items can be placed on the stage in Asbury Hall. Popular items include: dishes, 

small appliances, kitchen wares and bedding.  Only new or exceptionally nice clothing and 

shoes will also be accepted. Jewelry can be taken to the Church anytime and left for Alice 

in the old kitchen (please mark as such). Spread the word ñthis sale is open to the public.  

 

              UNITED  METHODIST  WOMENõS MEETING                                                                                                                                                               

      Wednesday, May 28, 7:00 PM                                                                                                                                             

      Asbury Hall  
  Programñ Priscilla Philips   

  Hostessesñ Pat Johnson and Margie Fitzgerald  
 

 

UMW T RIP ANNOUNCEMENT  

òMOSESó at Sight Sound Theatres 

Saturday, September 27, 2014  
The cost is $130.00 per Adult; $94.00 per Teen (12 -18); and $75.00 per Child (3 -11). Cost 

per person includes Fullington bus transportation , òMOSESó ticket & an Amish meal at 

òGood & Plentyó following the 2:45 show. 
 

Deposits of $50 per person are now being collected.  There will be no refunds unless a  

replacement is found.  Sales will continue as long as there are seats available.  Please           

contact Lesa Lamb at 814.834.6402 or email Lesa at littlegrammy2000@hotmail.com or 

contact Deanne McAfoose at 814.834.6178.  

DONATIONS         

APPRECIATED  

 

ALL HELP                 

APPRECIATED  

UMW  



Inspiration Soup Station May 2014  

Bowls of Love Menu and Servers  

 

Date:   Wednesday, May 7 th   

Menu: Goulash, salad, garlic bread, and dessert.  

Servers:  Praise Band 

 

Date:   Wednesday, May 14 th  

Menu: Tuna and noodle, grilled cheese, and dessert.  

Servers:  Jan and Norm McCoy, Tom and Jean Price, and Paul Mertel  

   

Date:   Wednesday, May 21 st  

Menu: Ham and cabbage, roll, and dessert.  

Servers:  Dee Corp, Elwin and Charlene Carr, Steve Zimmett and John  

  Sharrow  

 

Date:   Wednesday, May 28 th  

Menu: Spaghetti, salad, garlic bread, and dessert.  

Servers:  Chancel Choir 
 

If you are unable to serve, please contact:  

Pat Johnson (814.834.3184) or Vada Liptak (814.834.2230).  

Sharing Our Gifts 
By Vada Liptak  



 

Summer Camps 2014 
 

Itôs not too early to think about signing up for Summer Camp. 

It is a great place to meet new friends and share new              
experiences.  Please check out the camps online or take a            

brochure from the front of the Church. 

Check out the three camps on-line for more information:                                                      

wesleywoods.com (Warren County), Distance away: 1 hour and 45 minutes                        

campallegheny.org (Allegheny County), Distance away: 2 hours and 40 minutes                     

jumonville.org (Fayette County), Distance away: 3 hours and 15 minutes     

From there you can print an application or enroll online. 

Here are some guidelines for parents who would like some financial assistance: 

If the camp costs $150-$250, campers are responsible for $50. 

If the camp costs $250-350, campers are responsible for $75. 

If the camp costs $350+ campers are responsible for $100. 

Some people have already paid the registration fee.  If you still owe money 

based on the above figures, please contact me at 814.781.3148 or at 

814.335.5548. 

I will need to hear from every camperôs family who is requesting financial           

assistance from the church before or after registering for camp so our church 

can send in our portion of the cost.  I am new to this position, but I will help 

you in any way that I can!  

Thank you. 

Campership Steward                                                                                                               

Laura Smith                                                         

Summer Camp Announcements 



 
Sunday School Corner 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Support  

Our  

Youth 
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Change Service Requested  

 
Contact Information  
Telephone:  814.834.3016  

FAX:   814.834.0035  

Email:  stmarysumc@windstream.net  

At Your Service 
 

The Reverend J. Tim Hoover 

άtŀǎǘƻǊ ¢ƛƳέ 

revthoover@zitomedia.net 

 

Joyce Sorg, Church Secretary 

stmarysumc@windstream.net 

 

Office Hours 

Monday through Friday  

9:00 AM to 5:00 PM 

First United Methodist Church of Saint Marys  

140 N. Saint Marys Street  

Saint Marys,  PA   15857 -1236 

 

Monthly Deadline for Articles  
15th of each month,  

12:00 NOON  

 

You can submit your 

articles several ways:  

 

Email:  stmarysumc@windstream.net  

Email:       naomitucker1@hotmail.com  

In -Person: Editorõs Box in the hall by 

  the Church Office  

Your timeliness is greatly appreciated.  

Thank You, 

The Editor  
 

All Sidestream Clip Art © Mike Purcell. 

All rights reserved. Used with permission.  

Your timeliness is greatly appreciated.  

The Editor  

Please let us know if your address changes.  



Our Mission Statement  
First United Methodist Church of Saint Marys is 

Christ -centered with open doors.  We extend our 

hands and hearts into the world to alter lives for 

Godõs Kingdom. 

May 2014  
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First Family News  

Honor Our Graduates  

GRADUATION  SUNDAY  

Sunday, June 1, 2014 

10:00 AM  

Combined Sunday Service 
Cake and Fellowship to Follow Service  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

NOTE:  The Summer Worship Schedule begins Sunday, May 25, 2014  

There will be one Combined Sunday Service at 10:00 AM  


